
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

Issue 12 

9 June 2020  

 

This is the twelfth edition of a weekly newsletter aiming to give information, advice, 

guidance and details of useful contacts during these challenging times. Daily updated 

information is available on the Cumbria County Council website:  

https://cumbria.gov.uk/coronavirus/ 
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GOV.UK 
 

 *NEW* Cumbria LRF: Lake District asks people to visit kindly 

As the lockdown begins to ease, the Lake District has seen a significant increase in the number 

of visitors.  While many are acting in a considerate way, there have been instances of visitor 

behavior that has put pressure on the local communities and the emergency services. 

 

Richard Leafe, Chief Executive of the Lake District National Park Authority comments: 

ñWeôre delighted the nation has such an appetite to the visit the Lake District.  Our communities 

have been hit hard by COVID19 and as they start to recover, we ask all our visitors to be kind to 

both people and the place when they arrive.  Weôve had some real issues with littering, fires, 

illegal camping and terrible car parking in the last couple of weeks.   

ñWe recognise that people have spent many weeks cooped up at home and being in such a 

beautiful place as the Lake District is exciting but please remember itôs also a place when 

people live and work.  Please make sure that there is no trace of your visit and you leave with 

great memories.ò 

 

Agencies are urging people to follow the Countryside Code on their visit:   

 

Respect other people: 

¶ Consider the local community and other people enjoying the outdoors.  Do not block and 
narrow roads with your car.  Only park in marked car parks.  Inconsiderate parking could 
prevent emergency vehicles passing you.  Please visit saferlakes.co.uk and only travel to 
places that have available parking.    

¶ Leave gates and property as you find them and stick to paths. Sanitise your hands before 
and after you touch anything.    
 

Protect the natural environment: 

¶ Leave no trace of your visit and take your litter home  

¶ Keep dogs under effective control  

¶ Do not light fires or BBQs.  It is very dry and fires can spread quickly endangering the 
natural environment, peopleôs homes and lives.    
 

Enjoy the outdoors: 

¶ Plan ahead and be prepared.  Donôt take risks in the water or on the fells.   

¶ Follow advice and local signs.    
 

Inconsiderate parking caused particular problems for the countyôs emergency services. 

The full countryside code can be found at: https://www.gov.uk/government/publications/the-
countryside-code  

 

 

 

Government information 
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*NEW* Face coverings 

On Thursday 4th June, it was announced that from Monday 15th June, it would be mandatory (a 

legal requirement) for the public to use face coverings on public transport. See here: 

https://www.gov.uk/government/news/face-coverings-to-become-mandatory-on-public-

transport  

On Friday 5th June, it was announced that from the same date, all staff in hospitals in England 

will be provided with surgical masks which they will be expected to wear from 15th June and all 

visitors and outpatients must wear face coverings at all times when visiting hospital sites. See 

here: https://www.gov.uk/government/news/face-masks-and-coverings-to-be-worn-by-all-

nhs-hospital-staff-and-visitors  

 

Why are people being asked to wear a face covering specifically on Public Transport? 

People are still being advised to avoid public transport where they can, but if they do use public 

transport, it will be a legal requirement to wear a face covering from the 15th June on buses, 

ferries, trains and planes (individuals can be fined if they donôt wear a face covering when they 

should). When necessary to use public transport, people may be more likely to be in enclosed 

spaces for longer periods of time where we know there is a greater risk of the spread of the 

virus and social (physical) distancing is likely to be difficult to follow consistently. This differs 

from enclosed spaces like shops for example, where people can more easily go outside if social 

(physical)  distancing is not possible and where shop owners can place limits on the number of 

customers allowed inside at any one time. The Scientific Advisory Group for Emergencies 

(SAGE) has set out that using face coverings on public transport can provide some small 

additional protection to fellow passengers and can help people to avoid unknowingly spreading 

the virus if they are suffering from coronavirus, but not showing symptoms. 

 

How do I make and wear a face covering? 

There is guidance on how to wear and make a face covering on the Government website here: 

https://www.gov.uk/government/publications/how-to-wear-and-make-a-cloth-face-

covering/how-to-wear-and-make-a-cloth-face-covering  

There is also information on the World Health Organisation website here: 

https://www.who.int/emergencies/diseases/novel-coronavirus-2019/advice-for-

public/when-and-how-to-use-masks  

 

Cumbria County Council 
 

*NEW* Cumbria County Councilôs Emergency Support Line now helped over 5,000 

vulnerable people 

Cumbria County Councilôs Emergency Support Helpline has now received over 5,000 contacts 

since its launch on Monday 30th March 2020. 

 

The helpline has been receiving requests for support from vulnerable or isolated people who 

arenôt able to rely on friends, family or neighbours and may be struggling for essential supplies. 

The most common requests are for medication and prescription collections, food supplies and 

from family members who are isolating or shielding themselves and who would normally provide 

care to relatives. 

Councillor Deborah Earl, Cabinet Member for Public Health and Community Services, said: 

 

https://www.gov.uk/government/news/face-coverings-to-become-mandatory-on-public-transport
https://www.gov.uk/government/news/face-coverings-to-become-mandatory-on-public-transport
https://www.gov.uk/government/news/face-masks-and-coverings-to-be-worn-by-all-nhs-hospital-staff-and-visitors
https://www.gov.uk/government/news/face-masks-and-coverings-to-be-worn-by-all-nhs-hospital-staff-and-visitors
https://www.gov.uk/government/publications/how-to-wear-and-make-a-cloth-face-covering/how-to-wear-and-make-a-cloth-face-covering
https://www.gov.uk/government/publications/how-to-wear-and-make-a-cloth-face-covering/how-to-wear-and-make-a-cloth-face-covering
https://www.who.int/emergencies/diseases/novel-coronavirus-2019/advice-for-public/when-and-how-to-use-masks
https://www.who.int/emergencies/diseases/novel-coronavirus-2019/advice-for-public/when-and-how-to-use-masks


 

Coronavirus (COVID-19) Update ï Allerdale and Copeland 

 

 

cumbria.gov.uk     4 

ñOur Emergency Support Helpline continues to offer a lifeline to vulnerable people who are at 

high risk of becoming seriously ill, as a result of COVID-19, and who do not have support 

available from friends, family or neighbours. 

ñIf people have no alternative support, they should contact the helpline to request help getting 

food, medicines, essential supplies and home deliveries. 

ñWe are continuing to work alongside local businesses, partners, community groups, volunteers 

and redeployed employees to support vulnerable people in our local communities, particularly 

those in the shielding group.ò 

 

*NEW* Fire service urges motorists to think twice when parking 

Cumbria Fire and Rescue Service is urging motorists to be considerate after significant 

problems were encountered over the weekend with parking in popular areas of the Lake District. 

In some cases emergency services vehicles were impeded or would have been unable to 

access some locations if required, due to abandoned vehicles. 

Craig Drinkald, Area Manager, Head of Community Safety, Cumbria Fire and Rescue Service, 

said: ñWhile we understand that people want to get out and enjoy our countyôs beautiful 

scenery, itôs important everyone does so responsibly. 

ñWe are asking people to ensure they park in a safe and considerate way that allows access for 

fire appliances and other emergency vehicles. If you canôt guarantee this then please find a 

safer alternative place to park or return at a different time. 

ñFire engines are approximately 2.5 metres wide. Therefore if youôre parking your vehicle and 

donôt think a van could get through the space, itôs extremely unlikely that a fire engine will either. 

So please keep this in mind, especially on our narrow country lanes. 

ñInconsiderate parking can cause unnecessary delays, and lost minutes really can mean the 

difference between life and death when we are responding to a serious incident. Every road 

user can help to avoid this by allowing enough room for us to pass.ò 

Top tips when parking:  

¶ Donôt park too close to corners, fire engines are larger than cars and need more room to turn 

¶ If youôre parking opposite another vehicle, remember that a fire engine needs around 3m, or two car 

widths, to pass safely 

¶ Park as close to the kerb as you can 

¶ Always follow the Highway Code and obey the road markings such as yellow lines and box junctions 

¶ In narrow streets or country lanes, only park on one side of the road where possible 

¶ Donôt block gateways or driveways 
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Offer of hand sanitizer from Sellafield for community groups 

The county council has received a kind offer of hand sanitizer from Sellafield which is to be 

used for community groups and their volunteers. The supply will be split across the six areas in 

Cumbria but if you would like to gain a supply for either your Allerdale or Copeland groups 

please contact either: Allerdale.AreaSupport@cumbria.gov.uk or 

Copeland.AreaSupport@cumbria.gov.uk  

 

The supply of the hand sanitizer is for community groups and volunteers only that do not have 

access to regular funding and who are directly supporting the community during COVID-19. 

 

*NEW* Guidance and advice for volunteers on how to minimise the risk of catching or 

spreading the virus 

Before volunteering or offer to help others, you should not leave your home if: 

You have had symptoms of a high temperature and / or a persistent new cough at any point in 

the past seven days. Or. Anyone you live with has had a temperature and / or persistent new 

cough within the past 14 days. 

If this is the case, you should stay at home, rest and follow the goverments COVID-19 self-

isolating guidance here: https://www.gov.uk/government/publications/covid-19-stay-at-

home-guidance/stay-at-home-guidance-for-households-with-possible-coronavirus-covid-

19-infection  

Before coming into contact wih the person / household you are supporting consider the 

following: Is the person or anyone in their household self-isolating (i.e. had symptoms of 

mailto:Allerdale.AreaSupport@cumbria.gov.uk
mailto:Copeland.AreaSupport@cumbria.gov.uk
https://www.gov.uk/government/publications/covid-19-stay-at-home-guidance/stay-at-home-guidance-for-households-with-possible-coronavirus-covid-19-infection
https://www.gov.uk/government/publications/covid-19-stay-at-home-guidance/stay-at-home-guidance-for-households-with-possible-coronavirus-covid-19-infection
https://www.gov.uk/government/publications/covid-19-stay-at-home-guidance/stay-at-home-guidance-for-households-with-possible-coronavirus-covid-19-infection
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COVID-19 within the past 7 days)? Or, is the household isolating (i.e. is the household in the 14 

day óhouseholdisolatingô period because someone at the property showed symptoms of 

COVID-19)? 

 

If the answer is óYesô to either of these questions, we recommend you maintain  

social distancing, and do not enter the house or share a vehicle with the person.   

 

If you are planning to help someone who is suspected of having COVID-19 (or  

they live with someone suspected of having COVID-19) you should ensure the  

organisation you are volunteering on behalf of has completed a risk assessment to  

determine the level of risk and personal protective equipment (PPE) you require.  

They are also responsible for providing PPE and ensuring you can put it on, take it  

off and dispose of it safely. 

 

If the answer is óNoô to the questions above, check the following:  

 

Has the person you are supporting (or anyone in their household) been  

identified as being extremely vulnerableô? (i.e. have they received a letter or  

been told by a health professional that they need to óshieldô for 12 weeks)?  

 

See here for the list of conditions that requires someone to shield: 

https://www.gov.uk/government/publications/guidance-on-shielding-and-protecting-

extremely-vulnerable-persons-from-covid-19/guidance-on-shielding-and-protecting-

extremely-vulnerable-persons-from-covid-19    

It is important to know if someone is shielding because you may need to take extra  

precautions to keep them safe.   

https://www.gov.uk/government/publications/guidance-on-shielding-and-protecting-extremely-vulnerable-persons-from-covid-19/guidance-on-shielding-and-protecting-extremely-vulnerable-persons-from-covid-19
https://www.gov.uk/government/publications/guidance-on-shielding-and-protecting-extremely-vulnerable-persons-from-covid-19/guidance-on-shielding-and-protecting-extremely-vulnerable-persons-from-covid-19
https://www.gov.uk/government/publications/guidance-on-shielding-and-protecting-extremely-vulnerable-persons-from-covid-19/guidance-on-shielding-and-protecting-extremely-vulnerable-persons-from-covid-19
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Allerdale Borough Council 
 

Find out the latest about the impact of the coronavirus on our services at 

www.allerdale.gov.uk/coronavirus. This includes information on bin collections, housing and 

our leisure centres and toilets. You can also call the council on 0303 123 1702. 

 

There is information for individuals facing financial hardship and at risk of losing their home and 

being made homeless. We can provide support for paying your council tax, and also rehouse 

you if required. If people do not have access to the internet, then call the council on the number 

shown. This number can also be used in an emergency. If you are experiencing domestic abuse 

and need to leave home, please do contact us. 

 

The website also includes information for businesses and charities including details on the 

financial grants and other schemes available. The council is offering a number of grants for 

businesses. Details can be found at: 

https://www.allerdale.gov.uk/en/coronavirus/coronavirus-business-grants-claims/ There 

is also advice for businesses who are preparing to reopen at: 

https://www.allerdale.gov.uk/en/coronavirus/reopening-guidance/   

 

Our customer contact centres in Workington, Cockermouth, Keswick, Maryport and Wigton are 

closed to the public. Please use the website, online forms, webchat, 'myAllerdale' app and 

phone to access our services and contact us 

 

All bin collections are operating as normal. Garden waste collections have now resumed. 

Please have your bins out by 7am on your bin day. 

 

We have reintroduced charges in our car parks, however, they remain free for key workers. 

More information at: https://www.allerdale.gov.uk/en/news-and-blog/parking-charges-

reintroduced-but-keyworkers-can-park-for-free/. When using our car parks we recommend 

using the MiPermit app. More information at: 

https://www.allerdale.gov.uk/en/parking/parking-charges-and-ways-pay/  

 

Follow us on Twitter and Facebook to keep up to date with the latest information. 

 

Twitter: 

https://twitter.com/allerdale?ref_src=twsrc%5Egoogle%7Ctwcamp%5Eserp%7Ctwgr%5E

author  

Facebook: https://www.facebook.com/Allerdale/  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

http://www.allerdale.gov.uk/coronavirus
https://www.allerdale.gov.uk/en/coronavirus/coronavirus-business-grants-claims/
https://www.allerdale.gov.uk/en/coronavirus/reopening-guidance/
https://www.allerdale.gov.uk/en/news-and-blog/parking-charges-reintroduced-but-keyworkers-can-park-for-free/
https://www.allerdale.gov.uk/en/news-and-blog/parking-charges-reintroduced-but-keyworkers-can-park-for-free/
https://www.allerdale.gov.uk/en/parking/parking-charges-and-ways-pay/
https://twitter.com/allerdale?ref_src=twsrc%5Egoogle%7Ctwcamp%5Eserp%7Ctwgr%5Eauthor
https://twitter.com/allerdale?ref_src=twsrc%5Egoogle%7Ctwcamp%5Eserp%7Ctwgr%5Eauthor
https://www.facebook.com/Allerdale/
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Copeland Borough Council 
 

Copeland Borough Councilôs website is kept updated with up-to-the-minute information and 
guidance on services and support for residents and businesses during the COVID-19 crisis. 
Please visit https://www.copeland.gov.uk/coronavirus-pandemic-information-copeland for 
further information. 
 
The council has also produced a Frequently Asked Questions section online, including advice 
on business grants, council tax support, and recycling and waste collections. It is available at 
https://www.copeland.gov.uk/coronavirus-faqs   
 
Copeland residents are also encouraged to sign up to receive the councilôs free digital 
newsletter, Copeland Matters, via email at https://www.copeland.gov.uk/subscribe-cem    

 
Copeland Borough Council is urging all business who have not yet applied for business grants 
to do so via https://www.copeland.gov.uk/coronavirus-resources-business  
 
Copeland Borough Council also has access to a range of help for those experiencing hardship 
at this time.  
 

¶ For support paying your Council Tax email ctax@copeland.gov.uk  

¶ To check if youôre eligible for support to assist with housing costs email 
benefits@copeland.gov.uk  

¶ If you are homeless, or may become homeless, email housing.options@copeland.gov.uk 
or call 01946 427070 (24 hours a day) 

¶ Help is available for those experiencing domestic abuse by email at 
housing.options@copeland.gov.uk or by calling 01946 427070 (24 hours a day)  

¶ For help with debts, everyday spending, ways to save and access to local food and hardship 
schemes, email advice.copeland@gmail.com or call 07388 996202 or 01946 693321. 

 
*NEW* Copeland Council launches new business grants fund 

Copeland Council has launched a new discretionary grants fund to support businesses affected 
by the Covid-19 pandemic. 
The scheme is designed to help small businesses who have not been able to access other 
sources of Government funding, including the Small Business Grant Fund or the Retail, Leisure 
and Hospitality Grant Fund. 
Copeland Council, in line with other district councils in Cumbria, launched the Small Business 
Discretionary Grant Fund on June 1, 2020.   
Businesses in Copeland can apply for a grant between £2,000 and £10,000. Grants will be 
awarded based on circumstances including fixed property costs, number of employees and loss 
of income. 
The priorities for the scheme include, but are not limited to: 
 
Á Small businesses in shared offices or other flexible workspaces that do not have their own 

business rates assessment 
Á Regular market traders with fixed costs such as rent who do not have their own business 

rates assessment 
Á B&Bs which pay Council Tax 
Á Charity properties in receipt of Charitable Rate Relief which would otherwise have been 

eligible for Small Business Rates Relief or Rural Rate Relief 
 

https://www.copeland.gov.uk/coronavirus-pandemic-information-copeland
https://www.copeland.gov.uk/coronavirus-faqs
https://www.copeland.gov.uk/subscribe-cem
https://www.copeland.gov.uk/coronavirus-resources-business
mailto:ctax@copeland.gov.uk
mailto:benefits@copeland.gov.uk
mailto:housing.options@copeland.gov.uk
mailto:housing.options@copeland.gov.uk
mailto:advice.copeland@gmail.com
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However, any small businesses, in any sector, that have been significantly affected by the 
Covid-19 pandemic, and are not eligible for other Government hardship schemes, can apply. 
For more information click here: https://www.copeland.gov.uk/node/44413  
 
*NEW* Council leaders and Chief Executive praise officers 
Copeland Councilôs leadership has praised the authorityôs ñdedicated and talentedò workers for 
their response to the Covid-19 pandemic. 
Mike Starkie, Mayor of Copeland, and Pat Graham, Chief Executive, have applauded the teamôs 
efforts following the production of a graphic which shows a snapshot of the significant difference 
made by the council to the community over the first two months of the crisis. 
The council has been on the front line locally of Government roll-outs and initiatives, and has 
been key in supporting some of the boroughôs most vulnerable residents. 
Officers have been redeployed from their normal roles to call vulnerable residents to check their 
welfare and set up and support community groups to issue vital food and medical supplies to 
those in need. This included organising home deliveries of prescriptions and issuing food 
parcels to those financially affected by Covid-19. 
It was also responsible for housing residents affected by homelessness and supporting those 
affected by domestic violence, and issuing housing benefits and discretionary payments to 
those whose circumstances changed during the pandemic. 
Its Revenues team also issued more than £14 million in business grants in the first two months - 
and has since issued millions more - while colleagues, including those in Waste, Street-
Cleaning and Parks and Open Spaces, have continued to deliver frontline services in difficult 
circumstances. 
For the full story click here: https://www.copeland.gov.uk/node/44417    

 

https://www.copeland.gov.uk/node/44413
https://www.copeland.gov.uk/node/44417
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